PHILIP B. SCOTT

Govermor

State of Vermont
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

July 12,2017

Leigh Keyser Phillips
P.O. Box 466
Burlington, VT 05402

Dear Ms. Phillips:

It is my pleasure to reappoint you as Chair of the Vermont Occupational Safety and Health
Review Board.

Thank you foryyour service to Vermont.

Sincerely,

Philip B. Scott
Governor \
J
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C: Lindsay Kurrle, Commissioner, Department of Labor
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